
May 2017 Minutes 
Corpus Christi Parents' Group 

Monday, May 8, 2017 
 

7:06 Call to Order   
Not Present: Michael Zapien  
 

• Welcome/Opening Prayer -  Asiann Chan Velasco  
 

• Secretary’s Report – Leslie Pave 
o Moved to approve April meeting minutes 

▪ Approved 
 

• School Board Report – Mike Methlie 
o Elections are coming up May 10. 
o School fee schedule is final 

▪ Tuition up 1.5% 
▪ Introduced tech fee in place of yard duty fee 
▪ No change to extended care fee. 

  
• Moderator Update - Katie Murphy 

o Thank you to Asiann for amazing staff luncheon. 
o First Communion happened last weekend.  
o Teacher evaluations are getting done. 
o Looking for 6th grade teacher, resource person, and EC 

director.   
o Enrollment for K is at 22. Would prefer 8 more.  

 
• President – Anne Swinney 

o SignupGenius will be sent out for farewell dinner coming 
out this week. 

 
• Vice President – Sheila Johnson 

o 9330 volunteer hours so far this year. 
o Reminder letter will be going out to families who have not 

completed hours.   
 

• Secretary – Leslie Pave 
o Nothing to Report 

 
• Assistant Treasurer –Michael Zapien 

o Total Assets: $103,065 



▪ To be paid out: 
• $42,000 WAT money will be turned over to 

Tuition Assistance & Science and Tech  
• $2000 – FACE: Financial Assistants for Catholic 

Education 
• $1500 - Grad Party 
• $2000-  Website 

▪ $30,000 in available funds. $25,000 will remain in CD 
as reserve. Funds will go to, in order of priority: 

• CPR/1st Aid $5,000 
• FOSS– enabled to complete program through 5th 

grade 
• 5th Grade Chairs and Desks  
• Promethian Boards  
• Tuition Assistance 
• Tech Camera  

 
• Room Parent Coordinator – Asiann Velasco 

o Teacher Appreciation Luncheon big success.  
 

• TIP Chair – Annie Dizon 
o Teacher Appreciation Day on May 31.   

▪ Gifts in planning.  
 

• Fundraising – Jen Colgan 
o Big Pie Dine Outs this year $972 

▪ Doubled profit from last year.  
▪ Star Pizza was most successful. 

 
• Mentor/Communications –Kati Warner  

o Last monthly newsletter getting done now.  
o Setting up mentors for new families this month.  
o No interest in gardening club at this time.  

 
• Parliamentarian Report –Amy Spillane 

o Elections will run May 10-17 
o Outgoing CCPG members, update your binders and 

checklists, and bring to June meeting. New members will be 
introduced to positions at that time. 

 
• Adjournment: 8:40 

 
Next Meeting Monday, June 5, 2017.  - Prayer and Snack – Anne Swinney 


